
Streams  

P1 / SPRING CITY 

FELLOWSHIP 

 

 

P2 /  THAILAND  

 

/  SUMMER CAMP 

P3 / THE HAFT 

 

/ SUMMER CAMP (Cont.)  

P4 /  HOPEWELL TELFORD  

 

 /  CHURCH LISTING 

 

/ HAPPENINGS 

NEWSLETTER OF THE HOPEWELL NETWORK OF CHURCHES October 2014 

  Weõve been talking about 

transition at Spring City Fellowship 

for over two years now. The process 

has wound through mountains and 

valleys, joys and sorrows, trials and 

triumphs. Yet through it all there has 

been a deep, abiding sense of 

Godõs presence and direction. 

 

  In June of this year, my wife Krisie 

and I took over as the senior 

pastoral couple at Spring City 

Fellowship, putting us in a position 

of authority over those who led us 

to Christ and mentored us in our 

walk with Him. It has been an 

interesting experience to say the 

least. We are grateful for their 

support, encouragement, and 

prayers. The heart of all the 

leadership has been to submit to 

the will of God for our church. The 

result is that we 

have maintained 

a foundation of 

mutual honorñfor 

each other and 

for Godñupon 

which the Lord is 

building.  We are 

blessed. 

 
By Pastor Bill Beck, 

Spring City Fellowship  

HOPEWELL NETWORK HAPPENINGS 

Hopewell Telford to Expand  

 

¶ Network of Future Leaders (NFL) MeetingðBy Invitation Only 

For future leaders from within our Hopewell Network Churches.   To be held on November 15 at Yoderõs Restaurant. 

 

¶ Christmas LunchðBy Invitation Only  

For pastors and leaders of the Hopewell Network.  To be held on December 2 at Shady Maple Smorgasbord.  

Pastors John and Sandra Shantz Retire from 
Spring City Fellowship  

   "Change," I always liked that 

word until Jesus spoke to our hearts 

about the "big one"ñgiving up my 

purpose in the church for the last 33 

years. For me it was bitter-sweet 

because I loved what I didñ 

administrate. How could I let go of 

my baby? I knew Bill and Krisie Beck 

would do a great job. After all, they 

have six adorable children, so what 

is one moreña church? 

 

  Well, as always, God showed 

himself faithful after I allowed 

myself to be tossed around by my 

emotions.  He touched me the day 

before the big transition celebration 

and I received glorious peace about 

the journey waiting for us.  

 

  John, on the other hand, seemed to 

always have peace and even 

excitement because he knew the 

Becks were God's plan to take the 

church to the next level.  

 

  The church blessed us with a 

weekend of celebration and we 

truly felt honored. We will continue 

at Spring City Fellowship as advisory  

pastors  and in counseling.  

 

    

For a complete listing of 

stateside and international 

Hopewell Network 

Churches  
¶  Please go to:  www.hopewellnetwork.org  

Ministries Exploring 

Relationship  
¶ Rays of Peace ð Karnathaka State, South 

India  

565 Airport Road 

New Holland, PA  17557 

Phone:  717-354-5394 

Fax:  717-610-3313 

E-mail:   

hopewellnetwork@petracf.org 

Web: 

www.hopewellnetwork.org 

 

an emergency generator, with the 

possibility of the building being used as 

a public emergency facility, if needed. 

A floor plan of expansion is shown 

below. Hopewell Telford has raised 

$1.3 million of $2.9 million, and has 

plans to raise the rest. The project is 

expected to be completed in nine 

months.   

 

  The expansion is a great blessing for 

the congregation of the Telford-

Harleysville-Souderton area, and a 

great blessing for the Hopewell 

Network. Praise the Lord! 
 

By Pastor Curt Malizzi, 

Hopewell Telford 

  The congregation of Hopewell 

Telford is praising the Lord and 

excited to announce that it is ready to 

begin building an expansion of their 

existing building. Three years of 

planning and fundraising have 

allowed us to be in the position to 

òBuild for the Harvest,ó which is our 

theme.  

 

  The church is planning for 

construction to begin on September 

15, 2014. It has all of the major steel 

delivered on site already. 

 

  The Proposed Expansion Project  

consists of adding a 495-seat 

sanctuary with a new kitchen, café, 

offices, lobby and restrooms, and 

childrenõs classroom wing.  The 

expansion is 15,893 

square feet and 

mainly on one floor.  

 

  The expansion will  

include a small 

u p p e r - f l o o r 

mezzanine/HVAC 

area.   

 

  T h e  p r o j e c t 

includes a new 

permitted septic 

disposal system and 

P A S T O R  B IL L  B E C K  

Pastor Bill Beck, Spring City Fellowship  

 By Pastor Sandra Shantz, 

Spring City Fellowship 

P A S T O R S  

JO H N  &  

S A N D R A  

S H A N T Z 

 

 



 

  When the apostolic leaders of the 

Hopewell Network proposed ordaining 

us via Skype, we knew that physical 

distance would not diminish the 

significance.  God transcends time and 

space!   

 

  We were blessed to see so many of 

our family and friends gathered at 

Good Shepherd on Sunday evening, 

June 29 (we joined them early 

Monday morning, Thailand time).  It 

was especially meaningful that all 

three of the apostolic leaders were 

able to be there.  

 

  When the time for prayer and 

impartation came, the congregation 

gathered around and placed their 

hands on our picture projected onto 

the church walls.  On our side, team 

member Nacho Barrera laid hands on 

us.  We felt blessed from both sides of 

the world! 

 

  Ever since we came to Good 

Shepherd nearly seven years ago, 

weõve been thankful to be part of the 

Hopewell Network of Churches.  Now, 

we feel honored to serve in a ministry 

  The Haft recently hosted the Hopewell 

Network monthly meeting for pastors 

and leaders of the network.  The 

meeting was held outdoors under a tent 

on a pleasant, sunny day. It was well 

attended considering most people had 

a three-hour drive.   

  This particular meeting happened to 

be scheduled three days after Pastor 

  It is hard to believe the Hopewell Network's 29th overall camp season 

is over. Sr. High camp attracted about 60 teens; the Jr. High and Kidsõ 

Camp each had over 100 campers. In my 32 years of camp ministry, 

my 24th at Tel Hai, this particular camp [Sr. High] seemed like it was 

one of the hardest to prepare for, but it was so worth it.     

   

  The seven days of camp included unloading, unpacking, setting up the camp, praying, studying, preaching twice, teaching eight 

times, and performing three dramas. The opening nightõs chapel saw the Spirit of the Lord, like a deep ocean current, move through 

the room. Typically, the campers will go up front and lie on their faces before the Lordñnot so this night. They sat there, but they 

were òthereóñreceptive, yielding, malleable.  

 

  Night after night the word of the Lord came at the kids through various speakers with great depth of content and intensity. Godõs 

free and lavish mercy was extended to His people; the setting of His heartõs affection was on them.   

Thai land Missionaries Ordained Via Skype  

Hopewell Summer Camp  

For this season, it means pastoring 

the growing CityLights 

congregation of Buddhist-

background believers in Ubon 

Ratchathani. Thailand.  . . . 

ñ 

ò 
capacity within the network.  Years ago, 

we signed a òblank checkó to God, and 

ordination was another step in our life-

long journey of serving God together, 

however and wherever He leads us.   

 

  For this season, it means pastoring the 

growing CityLights congregation of 

Buddhist-background believers in Ubon 

Ratchathani, Thailand.  Weõve sensed 

that our ordination was more than a mere 

formality; it seemed to bring an 

increased level of spiritual authority as 

well, and we have seen several 

breakthroughs since then.   

 

  God is good!  It is such a blessing to be 

an extension of the 

Hopewell Network 

in this region. 

 

By Carol Hershey, 

Hopewell Asia 

Missions, Thailand 

 

  The Haft is a Christ-centered community 

offering a place for people to refresh, re

-tool, and rebuild.   

  We offer newly remodeled guest 

rooms, a cottage, and 105 beautiful 

acres of land with a 10-acree pond.  The 

Haft provides a quiet place to rest and 

spend time with Father God. Our facilities 

are available for: 

¶ Short-term sabbaticals in the Garden 

Cottage 

¶ Small retreats (7 couples, or 25 

singles) 

¶ Family vacations   

   

  Dutch and I are currently serving as the 

    

 

 

on-site Directors of The Haft.  Bruce 

and Joan Boydell served in that role 

from June 2010 to November 2012, 

at which time they felt God telling 

them to step out of the Directorõs 

role and God would provide new 

leadership.   

 

  We felt the call to come and serve, 

and moved here with our family in 

January 2013. 

D U T C H  &  R O S A  F IS H E R ,   

D IR E C T OR S  A T  T H E  H A FT  

( 

 

 

Summer Camp (Cont inued)  

Network Pastorsô Meeting at The Haft 

Lester Zimmermanõs (Hopewell 

Network Apostolic Leader) heart 

attack.  Therefore, part of the meeting 

was spent updating everyone on his 

condition and praying on his behalf. 

The remainder of the meeting was 

spent talking about The Haft and what 

we offer to pastors, leaders, and their 

churches.   

  The meeting was followed by lunch 

and a good time of fellowship. 

By Rosa Fisher, 

The Haft 

info@thehaft.org 

The Haft  
 

B R U C E  &  JO A N  B O YD E L L ,  P R E V IO U S   

D IR E C T OR S  A T  T H E  H A FT  

  At the Kidsõ Camp in August, we the staff were hit with the realization 

of the vast ocean of media, with all of its messages and images, that the 

average child and teen is immersed in on a daily basis. The golden 

shafts of God's Word did their work. The love of God and the peace 

and security that always accompanies it filled our camp chapel.  

  At the end of every camp, I make it a point to be the last person to 

leave the grounds. I have a tradition. I drive about a half mile from the camp and pull into an Amish driveway on a hill and turn 

around. I just sit there and ponder what has just happened over the past six days. It is as if we were in our own little heavenly 

realmña divine birdõs nest, if you willña holy incubator. There is nothing like it. I sat there longing for more of Himñlonging to 

stayñforever. Praise be to His Name.  
By Michael Guertin, 

Hopewell Network Summer Pastoral Director 

 

 

 

 

Update:  Pastor Lester has recovered 
and is doing well. 


